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Farmington, NM 87401
505-860-5995
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11/11/2023


New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board
1190 St. Francis Dr, Ste N4050
Santa Fe, NM 87505

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to you to voice my concerns regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules in New Mexico. While I fully support the overarching goal of reducing environmental impact and promoting cleaner transportation options, I believe these new rules present significant challenges for the automotive industry, particularly for dealerships.
As someone who works directly with customers, I am keenly aware of their needs and preferences. The proposed rules could limit vehicle options and affordability for a large segment of our customer base. Many customers are not yet ready or able to transition to advanced clean vehicles, primarily due to cost considerations and the current limitations in vehicle technology and infrastructure.
Furthermore, the proposed rules could put considerable strain on our dealership. Transitioning our inventory to comply with these rules would require a substantial investment. There is also the concern about the potential decrease in vehicle sales if customer demand for these new models does not meet expectations. This could have serious repercussions for our business and the job security of our employees.
Additionally, the existing infrastructure in New Mexico, such as charging stations for electric vehicles, is not yet sufficiently developed to support a large-scale transition to electric vehicles. This could hinder the practicality and appeal of these vehicles to our customers, impacting their buying decisions and, subsequently, our sales.
I understand the importance of taking steps towards a more sustainable future, but I believe these changes need to be implemented thoughtfully and inclusively. It is crucial to consider the economic and practical realities of all stakeholders involved, including automotive dealerships and their customers.
I urge you to consider these points and the potential impact of the proposed rules on businesses like ours and the broader automotive market in New Mexico. A gradual and well-supported transition with input from industry professionals would likely yield better results for all parties involved.
Thank you for your attention to this matter. I am open to further discussions and hope that a balanced and realistic approach can be adopted.
Sincerely,
Alex P. Lopez
AutoMax Truck and Car Center
Sales Professional
